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On February 22, 1991, ex-Sgt. Robert C. (Slim) 
Falconer, attended the graduation of his son, 
Reg. No. 42136, Cst. K.C. Falconer, presently 
posted at Estevan Detachment, "F" Division, 
Saskatchewan.

■ SANDY BAY RESERVE On April 29, 1991, 
thirty youths from Sandy Bay Indian Reserve, 
Manitoba, attended the graduation ceremonies of 
Troop 19 (1990/91), with their guide, CpI. Glenn C. 
Miller, Human Relations Unit, and first Native 
instructor at the Academy. This was the second 
tour for Sandy Bay Reserve youth, thanks to 
Sgt. A.A. Clarke, NCO i/c Amaranth Detachment, 
Manitoba, and Cst. Dean Fontaine, who organized 
the trip to Regina.

PRE-TOUR INSPECTION Mr. Gary Hazen, a 
peace officer from Casper, Wyoming, and Mr. Don 
Kay, a retired peace officer from Naperville, Illinois, 
both with the 1993 Crime Stoppers site inspection 
committee, visited Regina May 1-5,1991. The joint 
efforts of Regina Crime Stoppers, Saskatchewan 
Crime Stoppers, Regina Police, "F" Division and 
Training Academy personnel gave inspection 
committee members a very positive impression 
of Regina.

(L-R): Doug Lee, CKCK-TV, Al Nicholson, Manager 
Sergeant-Major's Restaurant, Ms. Shirley Pat­
terson and Bill Patterson, President, Regina Crime 
Stoppers (at rear), Sergeant-Major-for-the- 
evening, Don Kay, Sergeant-for-the-evening, Gary 
Hazen, S/Sgt. Ron Marchenko, Regina Police 
Services, Kevin Wagner, Tourism Regina, and Sgt. 
J.W.R. Beaudoin, Public Relations Coordinator.
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Robert Pine (L), Assistant Secretary of State for 
Canadian Affairs in Washington, and Robert Knott, 
US Consul General in Calgary (second from right), 
visited the Academy and toured the Museum with 
Director Malcolm Wake (second from left) and 
Sgt. J.W.R. Beaudoin.

TRAINING COMPENDIUM Jim McKenzie, 
Professor of Journalism at the University of Regina, 
and Associate Professor of Photography, Lorne 
McClinton, followed Troop 17 (1990/91) during their 
entire Basic Recruit Training Program, and occasion­
ally after hours, to capture the essence of training 
at the RCMP Training Academy. Their book will 
include countless interviews with staff members, 
instructors, officers and recruits. The book which 
is still untitled, will cover "Everything you wanted 
to know about training in the RCMP, but were afraid 
to ask." It should be available in Canadian book­
stores in the fall of 1991.

■ WAR BRIDES ASSOCIATION Members of the 
Canadian War Brides Association attended their 
National Convention in Regina, April 24-27, 1991, 
visiting the Training Academy and attending the 
Sergeant-Major's Parade. The group then toured the 
RCMP Chapel and the Centennial Museum before 
proceeding to Government House for tea with Her 
Honour, Sylvia 0. Fedoruk, Lieutenant-Governor of 
Saskatchewan.
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